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Well done to Sir Richard Branson and Mark Johnson for so eloquently advocating that 
young offenders be given a voice and opportunities (‘Everyone deserves a second chance’ and ‘Cut youth crime from within’ pages 36 and 37 Society Guardian 16.11.11). While it is to be commended that the Youth Justice Board has agreed to look at employment opportunities and the impact of a criminal record on young people’s chances, the National Association for Youth Justice (NAYJ) would argue that the Government could and should do more to ensure that children are not brought into the criminal justice system in the first place. There is now a growing body of evidence to show that contact with the formal system is more likely to increase rather than decrease the risk of re-offending. Children who offend need to face the consequences of their actions but keeping them out of our courts thus avoiding the lifetime millwheel of a criminal record, and listening to what they tell us about what will help them stay out of trouble will benefit all of us far more than putting so many through the formal criminal justice system.. 
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